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Greenfield Township Supervisors’ Meeting – July 1st,2025 Meeting Minutes. 

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenfield Township Supervisors was called to order at 
7:00 pm with the pledge of Allegiance. 

The roll call was Supervisor Totsky present, Supervisor Mancuso present, Supervisor 
Bonczkiewicz present, Attorney Favreau present, Secretary Brewer present, and Treasurer 
Rudalavage present. 

A Supervisor’s quorum was present, so the meeting was able to proceed. There were no 
corrections to the minutes of the June 3rd, 2025 meeting by the Supervisors, so the minutes 
stood approved as distributed. 

The Township departments read or stated verbally their reports as available. During the 
Supervisors’ report Supervisor Totsky read a status update from Patty Apostolakes on the 
Greenfield Township Community Park and Veterans Memorial and that Greenfield Day is 
scheduled for August 23rd. 

There were no public comments or questions on agenda items 

Supervisor Mancuso moved to approve payment to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania in 
the amount of $31,225 to satisfy the debt owed for misuse of state pension funds. 
Supervisor Bonczkiewicz seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with 
all Supervisors present voting yes. 

The Supervisors and Solicitor Favreau then held a discussion on the draft amendment to the 
Greenfield Zoning Ordinance to regulate Short Term Rentals. 

Supervisor Bonczkiewicz moved to move Jesse Van Deusen from patrolman to detective, 
hire two part-time officers at $22.50 an hour, Abigal Neri and Karl Hummel, and set the 
veteran officer pay rate at $25 per hour for Mariano, Van Deusen, Flannagan, and Eagan. 
Supervisor Totsky seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all 
Supervisors present voting yes. 

John Esgro and William Burchell expressed to the board their concern about the frequent 
ATV traffic on Sickler Pond Road and Telep Road. 

Supervisor Bonczkiewicz moved to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Mancuso seconded that 
motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes. The 
meeting was adjourned at 7:33 pm. 

 

 


